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Dear Christ Church Family, 
 
I am pleased to announce that it is officially summer!  As you will 
discover within the pages of this newsletter , we have a lot planned 
for summer 2018 at Christ Church.  I am particularly excited and 
very enthusiastic about the things planned for our worship on 
Sunday mornings. 
 
During July and August, Christ Church will once again combine our 8 
oôclock service and our 10 oôclock service into one service held at 9 
oôclock.  We will be keeping the liturgical format we have been using for the past two 
summers with one exception.  On July 22, August 12, and September 2, we will be 
using one of three alternative forms for the Great Thanksgiving  found in the Book of 
Common Prayer Supplement, ñEnriching Our Worship 1.ò  This supplement was 
developed by the Episcopal Church and approved for use in 1998.  This exploration 
comes as a follow-up to our recent Instructed Eucharist.  Since there has been  an 
increased interest in learning more about the various liturgical forms offered by the 
Episcopal Church, we thought this would be a fantastic educational opportunity for all 
of us.  Once we have celebrated using the alternate forms, I am interested in h earing 
your reactions to them.  
 
Also, this summer we will be having four guest preachers.  The Rev. Linda Leibhart will 
both preach and celebrate while I am out of town on July 8.  The Rev. Kit Tobin will be 
our guest preacher on July 29.  Dr. Barbara Moore, my favorite homiletics professor 
and field education supervisor while in seminary, will be our preacher on August 5.  
More details regarding Dr. Mooreôs visit can be found on the next page of this issue of 
Comment.  The Rev. Charlie Tyo has also agreed to preach.  He will most likely preach 
near the end of the summer.  
           (continued) 

Summer Worship Schedule  

 
Sundays :  Holy Eucharist               9:00AM    

 Hospitality Hour          10:00AM 
No paid nursery care coverage until fall  
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Rev. Troy Preston 
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We have another very special treat.  All the hymns this summer will be selected from 
favorites suggested by the congregation.  So, if you have a favorite hymn, let us know 
and we will try to include as many as possible during the summer.  Please provide your 
hymn requests to the church office.         
            
Since it has been such a success in previous years, we will again move our hospitality 
time from Houghton  Lounge to the narthex.  We will enjoy lemonade and light 
refreshments in the narthex, and out on the lawn.  It is a great time to chat and catch 
up during the summer.  
 
As I said, we have a lot of great things planned for the summer.  So be sure to read 
this issue of Comment and participate as often and as much as you are able. You donôt 
want to miss out!  
 
Peace and Joy, 
 

Father Troy 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Mark your calendars and plan to join Father Troy for a meet and 
greet with Sister Barbara Moore D. Min on Saturday, August 4, at 
5 p.m. for dinner.  Afterwards, sheôll discuss her book ñPreaching 
the Scriptures through the lens of Age and Wisdom.ò  Copies will 
be available for purchase for $15.  Sister Barbara will be our 
guest preacher on Sunday, August 5.  She is a member of the 
Sisters of Mercy of the Americas.  She has ministered in Mercy 
High Schools as well as a six-year stint in a large public high 
school in Rochester before she joined the Sisters.  She has 
worked in a city parish, a local hospital, and our local congresswomanôs office.   She 
directed Rochester Interfaith Jail Ministry and just completed over a decade teaching at 
CRCDS.  Preaching is her great love. 
 
 



 

STEWART PARK APARTMENTS CELEBRATE 45TH 
  

It was a perfect afternoon on Wednesday, May 30, to cele brate Stewart Park 
Apartments' 45th Anniversary! Board President, The Rev. Troy Preston, paid special 
tribute to the late Walter E. Smith who helped to bring quality affordable housing to 
Corning. The event happened thanks to the efforts of the Stewart Par k Staff, Christ 
Episcopal Church, Winfield Elementary School principal and teachers, Fran's Landing, 
Corning Salvation Army, Hokey Pokey Ice Cream Truck, Paul Sands, Lisa Gillis, and the 
Stewart Park Board. The children were treated to face painting and balloon figures as 
everyone enjoyed hot dogs, chips, water and ice cream cones. 

https://www.facebook.com/Christ-Episcopal-Church-128833730500935/?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/Christ-Episcopal-Church-128833730500935/?fref=mentions


 

 
 

At our services on Sunday, June 3, high school graduates Jacob Tober and Trent Underwood 
were recognized and received a book and check on behalf of the congregation.  Both graduated 
at the end of June, and we wish them  the very best in the years to come!  

 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Congratulations to more of our 2017 Graduates 
 

Jenna Altmansberger, daughter of Doug Altmansberger and granddaughter of Sara and 
Rug Altmansberger, graduated June 2 from the Saint Francis Preparatory School in 
Bayside, NY.  While there she was a member of the National Honor Society and 
National Arts Honor Society.  She received an award for advanced study in the arts.  
Jenna will be attending the Fashion Institute of Technology in NYC to study 
Communication Design. 
 

Serena Drost, daughter of Roxane and Bruce Drost, graduated from Horseheads High 
School on June 23. 
 

Alexander Rider Hertl, son of David and Jennifer Hertl and nephew of Julia Hertl, 
graduated with honors from Pickerington High School Central in Pickerington, Ohio, on 
May 26.  He will attend Michigan State University in the fall  to study Sustainable Parks, 
Recreation, and Tourism. 

Trent Underwood, 
left, with his 
parents Brent and 
Keila.   
 
 
At right with Father 
Troy are proud 
Grandma, Martha 
Tober, graduate 
Jacob Tober, and 
his mother, Karen 
Tober. 



 

 
 
This is the last issue of our newsletter until the end of August. All the information for 
July and August is included in this edition .  If you have summertime news or pictures 
you want to share, email them to Deb by August 23 and they will be included in the 
September issue. 
 
Because Comment is so large, we are only distributing it in PDF format.   If you cannot 
open the attachment, we recommend that you download Adobe Reader using this link:   
http://www.adobe.com/products/reader.html .  Adobe Reader is free and safe for your 
computer.  It only takes a few minutes to download.   If you prefer not to download 
Adobe Reader, you can read Comment on our website or you can pick up a hard copy 
from the rack outside the Church Office on Sunday. 
 

It is imperative , now that we are starting our summer worship schedule , that those 
persons involved in a lay ministry (altar guild, reading, greeting, or ushering) check 
their respective schedules and, if unable to be here on Sunday, find a substitute!  
 

A new group, Heartfulness Meditation, is using Houghton Lounge on Wednesday 
evenings from 5:45-7:30 p.m. The large corner classroom, library and Undercroft are 
currently used weekly by AA, Al-Anon, Overeaters Anonymous, and Boy Scout Troop 2. 
 

A donation has been made in honor of the men of Christ Church to Five 
Rivers Boy Scout Council.  The funds will be used to help provide scholarships 
to Camp Gordon to send boys who might not normally be able to afford it. 
 Camp Gorton is located outside of Dundee, NY, on beautiful Waneta Lake. 

During the summer, Camp Gorton offers both Cub Scout resident camp and Boy Scout 
resident camp programs.  
 

Our fellowship time will be moved to the Narthex and outside on the front 
church steps area beginning July 1.  There will be cold beverages every 
Sunday.  We are hoping this will make it more convenient for folks to stay 
and visit.   
 

The choir is taking a much needed rest and will return to lea d congregational singing on 
September 16.  We will be having guest soloists and instrumentalists over the summer.    
 

We are grateful to those who have faithfully continued to keep their pledges 
and offerings current.  Attendance will fluctuate as summer g ets underway.  
The utility bills are lower now , but we still have to pay our apportionment  to 
the Diocese, insurances, salaries, and other day-to-day operating expenses.     

                        (continued) 

http://www.adobe.com/products/reader.html


 

Do you have a favorite hymn you would like to have sung this summer?  Write down 
the number and place it in the alms basin and we will try to fulfill all requests.  
 
The second week-long course in a two-year program being offered through the Diocese 
at The College for Congregational Development will take place July 22-28 at the Notre 
Dame Retreat House in Canandaigua, NY.  Marion Ivy, Anne Galvin, and Father Troy 
will be representing Christ Church once again this year.   
 
The Parish Administratorôs office hours for July and August will be 
weekdays from 9 a.m. to 12 noon.  The Sexton, John, will work 7  a.m. to 3 
p.m. except Fridays when he also will finish at 12  noon.                     
    
If you need to see Father Troy after 12 noon, proceed directly to his office. The 
answering machine will be turned on whenever the Office is closed. The Day Careôs 
Office staff will un lock the Parish House doors for you until they close at 5:30 p.m.  
 
The Rector and Sexton will be on vacation the week of July 2 ï 6.  The Rev. Linda 
Leibhart will be our guest celebrant and preacher on July 8 at 9 a.m.   
 
The Parish Administrator will be on vacation the week of July 9 ï 13. If someone is 
interested in covering the Office from 9 a.m. until noon any of those days, please call 
her. 
 

Summer Backpack Program - Gamma Zeta chapter of The Delta Kappa 
Gamma Society International is once again collecting school supplies for 
the Salvation Army Backpack program.  Project director is parishioner 
Barbara Cook. Other Christ Church members include Beth DiLauro, Mary 
Franklin, Anne Price and Doris Roy. Collection boxes and sign-up sheets 

can be found in Houghton Lounge beginning Monday, July 2 through Monday, July 23. 
Items needed are wide-ruled filler paper, blue and black pens, 2ò pink erasers, plastic 
two-pocket folders, glue sticks, crayons (Crayola), colored pencils, highlighters, 3x5 
lined index cards, and wide-ruled composition notebooks (approx. 9 x 7) with marbled 
cover.  If you cannot shop and would like to make a donation and have someone else 
shop for you, please send your check to the Church Office payable to ñDelta Kappa 
Gammaò and weôll pass it on to Barbara. Backpacks will be filled in mid-August.  
 
Vacation Bible School is being shared this year!  Host churches will 
be Christ Episcopal Church, First Presbyterian Church, First United 
Methodist Church and the Salvation Army.  This yearôs theme is 
Rolling River Rampage ï experience the ride of a lifetime with God!  
Come join us at First Presbyterian Church, One East First Street, 
Corning, from 9 a.m. until noon, August 6 ï 10.  There are a 
number of volunteer opportunities.  You can volunteer and register your child using the 
forms on the Lounge bulletin board or by going to: Cokesburyvbs.com/corning presby.  



 

MISSIONS COMMITTEE SEEKING GRANT APPLICANTS  
Application forms now available at the Parish Office and on our website. 

 

It is time again for the Missions Committee to consider awarding 
its 2018 grant monies.  Grant requests will be judged on their 
merit and congruence with our mission goal of providing 
ñhospitality, healing and hope in the name of Jesus Christ.ò  
Generally, grants will be provided to non-profit organizations or 
others who provide assistance to those in need.  Although there 
are no geographic limitations, historically most of our grants have 

been allocated in the Southern Tier.   
 
If you know of an organization that is in need of funds for a special project, or to 
continue one that is ongoing which fits the criteria listed above, now is the time to 
submit an application.  All applications must be received by Tuesday, October 1, 2018. 
Each application must include the name of a Christ Church member who has 
agreed to act as the potential granteeôs sponsor.  The sponsor must have a 
working knowledge of the applicant organization as he or she may be called upon to 
present a brief report to the Committee before a final decision is made.  
 
Following receipt, the grant requests are reviewed by the Committee and 
recommendations are made to the Vestry.  Upon Vestry approval, funds will be 
distributed in November. 

 

RECIPE OF THE MONTH  
By Paula Gullo 

 

 

 

 

 

Aunt Ruthôs Lousy Cake 

One white cake mix (use only two eggs); bake in 9x13 

pan at 350 degrees  
  
Topping ðadd together in a large bowl  

1 lg. cream cheese  
1 lg. instant vanilla pudding  

1 lg. can crushed pineapple (drained)  
  
Reserve  ½ c. juice and add to pudding, cream cheese 

and pineapple.  
Spread this topping onto cooled cake and then spread 1 

lg. container of cool whip over pudding mixture and 
sprinkle with crushed nuts.  

  
If you prefer a thicker layer of pudding, use 2 cream 
chees es and 2 puddings.  

  
  



 

DONõT MISS IT! 
 

Our Annual Parish Picnic and Mum Sale 
is happening soon and promises 
 to be fun for the whole family!  

 
  

Sunday, September 9 
Worship begins at 10 a.m. in the  

Denison Park Pavilion, Park Avenue, Corning 
(Worship at 8 a.m. in the Chapel) 

 

Bring a dish to pass.  Suggestions: baked beans, coleslaw, watermelon or 
fruit salad, potato or macaroni salad, tossed salad, three-bean salad, 
deviled eggs, chips, relish tray, brownies, cupcakes or whatever else youôd 
like to share.  And by all means, come prepared to share your summertime 
adventures. 

 

The church will provide hot dogs, hamburgers, buns, 
condiments, cold beverages, and place settings. 

 
 

Sign -up sheets for reservations and volunteers  will be available 
during our Social Hour every Sunday during July and August . 

Updates will be made in the weekly bulletin as needed.  

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

Our Foyer Groups Enjoy Fellowship, Food and Fun 
 

On Sunday, June 10, Sara and Rug Altmansberger hosted their Foyer Group 
at their home i n Big Flats.  Here are a few photos from their cookout.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

        
             

        

            
      

 
 

     
 

 
 

 
 

Happy 50 th  Anniversary  
On Saturday, June 9, Father 
Troy presided at the Renewal 
of Wedding Vows for Mary 
Lee and Edward Fairbrother 
at the Hill Top Inn in Elmira.  
 

On June 15, ACT-N-DO 
was recognized by the 
Addison Central School 
District and the Class of 
2018 for their continued 
service to the community.   
Last year ACT-N-DO 
provided over 600 home 
delivered meals on 
Thanksgiving Day. They 
also distribute toys to 
nearly 300 area children 
for Christmas. Pictured 
from left to right:   Fr. 
Troy Preston, Kevin 
Hillman, Deborah 
Finamore-Flint, & Steve 
Flint. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/troy.preston.777?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/kevin.hillman.39?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/kevin.hillman.39?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/deborah.finamoreflint?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/deborah.finamoreflint?fref=mentions


 

Another Fun Church Supper!  
 

Thirty-three persons attended our annual strawberry/picnic favorites potluck on 
Tuesday, June 12.  Weôll be taking the summer off and gather for our parish picnic on 
September 9.  Potluck dinners will resume after the picnic. 


